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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments(@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

[ am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. ] am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
demes millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes ‘are severely depressed today-because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Dénying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home: It can destroy equlty many have workéd so hard to
build. : )

s T
As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate-consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million ‘Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. ['believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending i issues 1dent1ﬁed by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economrcally vrable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. . -

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its’ ‘proposed rule to also consxder manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty toserve. . . .
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Thank you for your consrderatlon of these comments.

Sincerely, Lp
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N Mr. Robert P. Fritzsche
927 Appleberry Dr
®| Smyma, DE 19977

Mr, Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel | . J; // oy yyi
. 4

Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market, Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA's
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opporfunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my honie. It can destroy equity many bave worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a masufactared
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactared home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.-W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housmg, millions.of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream ~ of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fthfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions-of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
Widliiann Flervrs
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Mor. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.-W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.cove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

T am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside

in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the

~ Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies_ millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very dlfﬁcult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in ‘this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons ‘have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportumtles_ is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obiigation {0 serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. [ believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured bome
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve,

Thank you for_yo_ur eonsr_deratlori_ o_f thege c_:_omment_s.v o

Sincerely,




Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa gove
Subject Line: RIN 2550-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2550-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

] am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own amd live in 2 manufactored home and reside
in a manufactured bome [and-lease commumity. Please consider this letter 83 a response to the
Baterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loams. 1 am adversely affected by this proposal. Menufactnred housing is a koy
segiment of the housing market. Without manufactured honsing, millions of families would not
even bave access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FEFA’s
initinl decision to excludo personal property lending considerstions from the GSEs” duty to serve
denies millions of Americaps the opportunity fier homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not caly to ensure opporhmities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market valuss for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available fivancimg, and
many families lilke mine bave beon hurt as a resuit. In many cases, femilies that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of availsble fivancing. Denying us finnncing opporinnities is wnfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equily many have wericed so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, | appreciate the concerns mised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections gre in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
dlso have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home Iand-lease commumities. I belicve the maxnyfaciured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issnes idestified by FHFA m -
the proposed rule in a substantive and prodoctive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also sexrve these woefully underserved markets.

The propesal by FHFA [nils to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
[ive in manufactared homes and manufartored bowne communmifies, As a mapnfactured
homeonwner, I urge FHFA to amend its preposed rule to siso consider manafactnred bome
personal property losus 23 part of the GSEs duty to serve,

Thank you far yoar oodemnon oftheae comments.

_._.’-'4 ot R
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov.
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule' Making and Requést for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA,

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal
property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the
housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would nét even-have access to the
American goal -- and dream -- of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s initial decision to exclude
personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve denies millions of Americans the
opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this
market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for
buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes
are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have
been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic
reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying
us financing opportunities is unfair and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy
equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an
obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in
manufactured home land-lease communities. [ believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to
address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and
productive manner that results in economically viable programs that also serve these woefully
underserved markets. '

T_h,'e_prop,osal'b'y FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge
FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as
part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

.Sinc:e_rely_,”' .




B Patricia Sperry
| 1019 Dante Rd.
8 Smyrna, DE 19977-1662
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Mr, Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2500-AA27
Dear Mr. Po]_lard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing markef, Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,



/

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N,W. Fourth Floor
Washiigton, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr, Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-A.A27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposad rule, FHFA indicates that if will not consider supporting maniifactired home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segmerit of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream = of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs® duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this maiket is ¢ritical not only to ensire opportuiities for homeownership, but also o provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, ] appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured
housing industiy stands ready to address petsonal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Ao
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the ronghly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for.resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of availablé financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve,

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

. : o . o ’ Margaret Clarkson
Smcerely, T U 1111 LorenzoLn.
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

1 am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a mahufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590- AA27) released June 7 2010 by the FI-IFA

ln its proposed rule, FHFA mdrcates that it-will not consider support'mg manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, milliong of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, hiealth; job, or econémic redsons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value ol‘ my home It can destroy equlty many have worked so hard to
build. : _ e

As a taxpayer, I apprecrate the concerns- rarsed by FI-[FA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities.. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in.
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that. results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully uriderserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the b.enei.'lts and "_the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consrder manufactured home

personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.
e i "r \




Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.-W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa,gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Indusfry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal-property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,




Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552 _

EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA's
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build,

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured bome communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.




Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Strect, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washmgton, DC 205 52
EMAIL: RegComments@thi
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Thank you for your donsideration of these comments.
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured H.ousing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficuit to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
for famlly, health job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can  destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the magufactured

~ housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economlcally viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA Tails to ser_ve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve,

Thank you for your oons1derat:1_on of these oomments, ._ : _

Sincerely,




738 Vmway St .
_Smyina

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

[ am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Makmg and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590 AA27) released June 7 2010 by the PHFA '

In its proposed rule, FHFA mdxcates that it will not consider supportmg manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
‘mariufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, Kealth, job, or ‘ecoriomic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
'severely reduce the value of my home It can destroy equity many have worked so hard-to
buud : :
AS a taxpayer ' appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economlcally
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactired hoine. land lease-communities. 1 belie ve the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address peﬁonal property. lendmg issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economlcally viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who eujoy the benefits and the ability to

. live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homecowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also. cousrder manufactured hoeme
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. .

Thank you for your consnderatlon of these comments R

Smc‘ere‘ly,
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Marie 'Carney
. 743 Vinway St

Smyma DE 19977- 1772 =

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a smgle family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been huurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denymg us financmg opportunities i is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equlty many have worked S0 hard to
bUIld . e
As a taxpayer, | appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economlcally viable
programs, that also serve these woef\.lly underserved markets T
The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
hve in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I'urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consnder manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

e o ':;-'_'-' [P T
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Sincerely,
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

[ am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider- supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
.even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financmg opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
r‘unently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule fo a]so cOnsnder manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your _considera_ti_on'of these comments. e

Smcerely,

MWQ@%



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N'W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments @fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single*family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build. -

As a taxpayer, | appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. '

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,




Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: ResCommenistothia.vove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. [ am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
i this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed tday becauvse of the lack of avatlable financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. T believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured bome communities. As a manpufactured

homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

xi JL Br “@w/mﬂ

Mr. Richard Ruben
801 Stella St.
Smyma, DE 19977



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counse!
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fthfa gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

[ am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In it3 proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. 1 am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exciude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is criticat not only to ensure opporiunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need 1o sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. Tt can destroy equity many have worked 3o hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property Jending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these wocfully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactored homes and manunfactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rale to also cousider mannfactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for vour consideration of these commients.

Sincerely,



/

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove.
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it wil! not consider supporting manufactured home personal
property loans: I am adversely affected by this proposai.. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the
housing market. Without manufactured housmg, millions of families would riot even have access to the
American goal -- and dream -- of owning a smg]e xamxly home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude
personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve denies millions of Americans the
opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this
market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for
buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes
are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have
been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic
reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying
us fmancmg opportumtles is unfalr and can severely reduce the value of my | home It can destroy
equity many | have worked S0 hard to bulld e ’

Asa taxpayer, 1 appreciaté the Concems raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs femain econdmically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an
obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in
manufactured home land-lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to
address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and
productive manner that results j in economlcally viable programs that also serve these woefully
underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families ‘Who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge
FHFA to amend its proposed ruIe to also cousnder manufactured home persona] property loans as
part of the GSEs. duty to serve
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Dﬁty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As 2 manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve,

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@ihfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:
I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in 2 manufactured home and reside

in 2 manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for

" Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, | appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the i0.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a mapufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely, 3 |

/
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@ihfa.cove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard:

[ am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside

in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the

~ Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obiigation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
Vietmue C-thde



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency

1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552

EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27
Dear Mr. Pollard-

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal —and dream — of owning a single-family home. FHFA’s
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs’ duty to serve
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to
bunild,

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactnrad hames and manufactured home communities, As a mannfacinred

homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely Lioaks. M //1@/74//&'7 (mﬂs/





